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December 30, 2014
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

I am pleased to enclose a proposed ordinance which, if adopted, will amend the King County Code (K.C.C.) to enhance the County’s competitive position in hiring the most qualified employees.  Recruiting skilled and experienced employees is of tremendous importance to the County and inducements are often needed for an employment candidate to accept a County position, particularly in the current job market in highly technical positions.  
The proposed ordinance will provide the human resources director the ability to authorize employment candidates for positions requiring specialized knowledge, skill or abilities not found in the local labor market moving expenses reimbursement.  If approved, the ordinance additionally would amend K.C.C. 3.12.170 to allow for an increase in the maximum amount of moving expenses reimbursement allowable similar to the reimbursement rates provided by many other public jurisdictions including the federal government, State of Washington, and many local county and cities.  The reimbursement rate has not been adjusted in over a decade.  The ordinance also allows the County to seek reimbursement from candidates if their employment ends in less than two years.  
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  The ordinance supports the King County Strategic Plan to attract and recruit a talented County workforce by providing the County with additional opportunities to recruit the most qualified job candidates.
If you have any questions, please contact Nancy Buonanno Grennan, Human Resources Director, at 206-477-3274.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine 
King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 

    Services (DES)

Nancy Buonanno Grennan, Director, Human Resources Division, DES
